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Today’s Program 
Dr. Jennifer Murphy, Royal 
Canadian Institute for Science, 
Professor U of T, Dept. of 
Chemistry

Topic 
The Air Up There: Adventures in 
Arctic Atmospheric Chemistry

Host
Peter Love, President 2010-11

Location 
The National Club, 303 Bay Street

Jennifer has been a faculty 
member in the Department of 
Chemistry at the University of 
Toronto since 2007, and held a 
Tier 2 Canada Research Chair 
from 2007-2016. She served as 
the department’s Associate Chair 
of Graduate Studies from 2015-
2018. Before coming to Toronto, 
she completed a BSc in Chemistry 
at McGill University (2000), a 
PhD in Physical Chemistry at UC 
Berkeley (2005), and a postdoc 
at the University of East Anglia 
(2005-2006). She enjoys cooking, 
travelling, paddle-boarding, and 
tennis.  

Foundation Walk Sunday, September 8th

District Conference, Rotary Muskoka Style
October 25-27, 2019

Let’s Be Personal - by Shannon Lundquist

Join President Kevin Power, Rotarians, Rotaractors, 
Interactors and Earlyactors from all over District 
7070, with friends and family on Sunday, September 
8, 2019, for the annual District 7070 Rotary 
Foundation Walk. These funds support Rotary 
projects around the world. Enjoy a leisurely morning 
as you stroll through the Humber College Lakeshore 
Campus. Walking options of either a 2 km or 5km 
walk along the north shore of Lake Ontario starting 
from 9:30am OR Historic Tunnel Tour - learn about 
the history of the former Lakeshore Psychiatric 

We welcome you to join our 2019-2020 District Governor, Beth 
Selby, at the 2019 Rotary District 7070 Conference.  The JW 
Marriott Rosseau Resort & Spa is the destination for a great time 
to reconnect, reflect and relax with fellow Rotarians.

All information and links for booking the conference and 
resort are at www.rotary7070conference.org

I am speaking to you today about 
my current role as the Chief of Staff 
for Deloitte Canada and thought I 
would take you through a day and 

why I love Rotary.
From rising at 5:15 (27 emails) I was at the 
office early to prepare for a 14-meeting day. 
But there was time to catch up with Dana, 
Exec Director at Camp Scugog who has just 
wrapped up the last session this summer. 
I joined the board in 2014 and have been 
Chair for the past few years.
From a daily risk and issues roundup to 
meeting with our leader of wellbeing to 
discuss current programming and on to a 
Culture and People meeting – key objective 
for the fall is the rollout of our revised 
Purpose and Shared Values. 
After a quick lunch from our Bistro I was on 
to a coaching meeting,

Bill Patchett with current 7070 
Foundation Chair Michael Bell

Hospital as we explore the patient-built underground tunnels and nineteenth-century 
cottages, 9:30am - 11:00am. Start raising funds and getting pledges for The Walk. All funds 
will go through The Rotary Club of Toronto, cheque or credit card.

When you are raising funds this year for The Rotary Foundation Walk and for all of 
the funds of The Rotary Foundation, please try to give just a “Little more for Bill” in 
memory of Past District Governor Bill Patchett, who did so much to raise funds for The 
Rotary Foundation. Our goal from District 7070 for 2019-20 is $1,000,000 USD  -  “A 
Mill for Bill”. 

then to a Business and Markets management 
committee meeting.
I took a short break and realized over 200 
emails have come in today (isn’t it August?).
I then provided a debrief on the cool work 
we’re doing with City of Orillia and their 
waterfront transformation followed by 
the Global Social Impact Council meeting 
where I am the Canadian representative – I 
take a quick scan of our Indigenous Impact 
report and proud to see The Rotary Club 
of Toronto mentioned in regards to the 
hockey swap community.
The evening was drinks and catching up 
with one of my mentees; one of the best 
parts of my role is spending time with sharp 
passionate emerging leaders.
Then home and time to rest to recharge 
after another successful day.



 
Upcoming Speakers & Events
September 2019
6	 Dr, Jennifer Murphy, Climate Science researcher
13	 Scholarship Awards
20	 Harm Reduction: Safe injection sites
27	 Kevin Smith, President & CEO UHN

Events
Sept. 8	 Foundation Walk, Humber College Lakeshore
Sept. 25	 A Night of Sake
Oct. 25-27	Rotary District Conference (Muskoka)

Editor of the week
Brigitte Bogar

Editor for September 13, 2019
Pauline Lyons

What You Missed Reporter for September 6, 2019
Maureen Bird

Propose a Speaker – Contact 
Bert Steenburgh, Chair
BSteenburgh@oxfordproperties.com
Tel: 416-868-3673

Submit an article to the Voice Newsletter
therotaryvoice@gmail.com

Editor-in-chief: Maureen Bird

The Rotary Club of Toronto - Service Above Self

What You Missed August 23, 2019 
- by Glenn Davis

Update on Fife House

Bob Catrlidge living it up 
Caribbean style at August 28 

WERM

LET’S BE PERSONAL
September 13th - John Andras
September 20th - Paul Truelove

The Rotary Club of Toronto Charitable 
Foundation has received an update on their 
$100,000 grant to Fife House.

This grant was in support of the men living in 
Seaton House with HIV/AIDS. Seaton House 
was closing and there was no place for these 
chronically homeless people in the shelter 
system. Our grant assisted with the renovation 
of a house on Huntley Street. It is a 20-bed 
facility providing crucial housing support, 
clinical care and intensive case management to 
some of the most marginalized and medically 
complex individuals.

After four years of planning and renovation 
Clients were able to move in the week of 
August 20th. It includes a special kitchen so 
the Clients can make snacks and have cooking 
lessons. There is a separate bedroom for 
each client with their own TV and a shared 
bathroom.

Another lovely lunch at Bill’s Place set the stage for our regular Friday 
meeting, held the day after our Golf Tournament at Cherry Downs in 
North Pickering. Despite the unfamiliar terrain, Team Morari again 
finessed the trophy, and Past President Pat Neuman won Most Honest 

Golfer with an undisclosed but undoubtedly impressive score. Karl Kremer 
thanked Deb Snider for standing in for long-term Golf Committee supporter 
extraordinaire, Lorraine Lloyd. 

Other Announcements included PP Pat outlining upcoming events hosted by 
the F and E Committee, including paddle boarding - (a first!) and the upcoming 
District 7070 Rotary Foundation Walk September 8 and PP Neil’s Saki Tasting 
September 16th.  PP Michele pitched the District Conference being held this 
October in Muskoka. Mary Lach noted the need for firm hotel reservations 
for the 2020 Hawaii Conference ASAP by month’s end, as her final reservation 
numbers must be submitted. Prince Kumar alerted us to the important changes to 
Committee structure being considered, and that an email review of four proposed 
options was about to be sent to all members and their comments requested.

Our ‘Let’s Be Personal’ speaker was Shannon Lundquist, who gave us a glimpse 
into a day in busy life of a senior executive at Deloitte, where she is Chief of Staff. 
Remarkable!

Tony Houghton introduced our speaker Tim 
Speed. Tim provided us with a fascinating 
insight into Canadian involvement in the 
history of the AVRO Lancaster Bomber, just 
one of the almost 50 military aircraft in the 
collection of the Canadian Warplane Heritage 
Museum in Hamilton, founded in 1972. Of 
the 7377 Lancasters ever produced, 430 were 
manufactured in Canada between 1942 and 
1945, many in what used to be called Malton 
(Airport and Derry Road) and now part of the 
Toronto International Airport. Women pilots 
were among those who flew the new planes to 
staging points on the east coast before the males 
of Ferry Command flew them over to England.  
Of the roughly 55,000 Lancaster air crew lost in 
WW2, about 10,000 were Canadians. About half 
of all planes were lost, and the plane’s average 
operational life expectancy was only about 50 
hours, a glimpse into the horrific attrition that 
the air war extracted on both men and machines. 
There are only two in the world still flying - one 
Canadian and one British. Enthusiasts can still 
buy a flight on a Lancaster - for a few thousand 
dollars - and help support the Museum.

The Ace of Clubs Draw Prize Pot continues to 
grow...
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